
Thank you for this opportunity 
See screenshot below. This was taken on the afternoon of Wednesday Feb 19, 2025, which 
clearly shows all the residential streets in the area have been plowed except for Gilmour 
Place. It appears we have not had a plow on the street since the onset of the Significant 
Weather event.  
An updated plow tracker from Thursday 20 appears to show the plows were in the area 
again around St Peter’s and Albert St but again not on Gilmour Place!  
This has proven to be very difficult for neighbours to get in and out safely, and in a timely 
way, multiple cars have been stuck, resulting in missed appointments, delivery vans 
cannot get up the street, and there are valid concerns should an emergency vehicle need 
easy access.  
Since we live close to St Peter’s we are concerned that elderly visitors may inadvertently 
turn onto our street to seek parking and get themselves stranded!  
As neighbours we have come together to shovel, and push each other out of snow drifts, 
but there is always the concern that no one will be around when needed or damage will be 
done to either our cars or each other!  
Additionally because it is a cul-de-sac /dead end we don’t have the benefit of any through 
traffic or an alternate route out. 
We’re all very aware residential streets are the lowest priority, we just assumed once the 
neighbouring streets ( including another cul de sac nearby) were cleared Gilmour Place 
would be included. In all the years I’ve lived here we eventually do get plowed, often earlier 
than anticipated,  but not this time!  
I did speak with the Road Maintenance dept on Tuesday Feb 18 to confirm our street was 
on the list m, and request a plow, and it was confirmed that we were on the list and would 
be included with residential street clearing , but the snow plows continue to be elusive!  
 Thank you.  
Caroline Gill 
Hamilton resident of Gilmour Place since 1988.  
 



 
 


